

Newsletter

Wardley CE Primary School

Moss Bank Rd Swinton Manchester M27 9XB Tel: 0161 921 1098

Autumn Term

10th Oct: Nasal flu vaccinations for children who we have consent forms from (Reception-Year 4) 18th Oct: Y5 Assembly – 10.15am. 20th Oct: Sponsored walk.

Half-term break up 20th October and return on 30th October.

7th & 8th Nov: Parents' evening. 13th Nov: Anti-Bullying week. 23rd Nov: Individual photos. 6th Dec: FS Christmas Songs in school -10am and 2.15pm 7th Dec: Christmas Fair from 3.05pm.

12th Dec: Y4/5/6 Carol Service –

9.30am and 2pm.

13th Dec: Y1/2/3 Christmas Show -

9.30am and 2pm.

15th Dec: Christmas lunch and

Christmas jumper day

18th Dec: KS2 Christmas party

18th Dec: Christmas Disco Y1/2/3 –

4 to 5pm. Y4/5/6 5.15 to 6.15pm. 19th Dec: KS1 & FS Christmas party

20th Dec: Panto for Rec; KS1 & KS2

Toy Day

With God's Love we enjoy and excel together



Nursery	Sienna Harman	
Reception	Emeli Brophy	
Year 1	Ashley Eaton	
Year 2	Jay Singh	
Year 3	Harley Taylor	
Year 4	Connor Campbell	
Year 5	William Schofield	
Year 6	Gracie Cormican	

06.10.2017

It has been another busy sporting week. The Y5/Y6 girls took part in a netball tournament last Friday. They played brilliantly and got all the way to the semi-finals. A big well done to each and every one of them. The Y5/Y6 boy's football team were in action on Thursday this week and managed to win their game against The Deans (7 - 2). Well done to all the boys. Meanwhile, we have been able to give out the first of our new handwriting licences to our Y2 children. When they are ready to move from pencil to pen they are awarded a special pen licence card in our Friday Assembly. We have already given out two and I am sure that there will be a lot more over the coming weeks. We continue to be very impressed by the mathletics and spellodrome work – well done to our champions this week. You can see who they are on the back of the newsletter.

Attendance The school's attendance target for all the children is 96.1%. The attendance figure for the school this academic year up till 29.9.17 was 97.6%. Improving attendance was our only action point from the last OFSTED inspection – especially for the very small number of pupils who are persistently absent (below 90%). It is therefore very pleasing to see the good attendance rates that we have started the year with. We will continue to monitor attendance very closely and reward good attendance with prizes, medals and certificates. Every Friday the children in the class with the best attendance from the week before all get a prize to enjoy. You can see which class got it in the table below.

Class	Attendance since September	Attendance last week	Class	Attendance since September	Attendance last week
Nursery	97.6%	98.4%	Year 4	97.5%	97.3%
Reception	93.8%	92.8%	Year 5	98.1%	98.6%
Year 1	97.8%	95.0%	Year 6	98.4%	99.3%
Year 2	96.4%	99.2%	School	97.2%	97.0%
Year 3	97.3%	95.9%	Target	96.1%	96.1%

Lost Property

We have had a sort out of lost property this week. We have been able to return all the clothing that had name labels in but we still have a lot of unnamed items. We will be holding onto these until Friday 13 October and then passing them on to a charity. If you think you might have a lost item of clothing in lost property please come to the office to ask about it. It really is a big help in returning lost items if the clothing has a name label in it.

Old £1 coin

As most of you will be aware, the old £1 coin will be withdrawn from circulation after 15 October. Due to banking arrangements we will therefore no longer accept the old £1 coin in school.

New dinner menus

Class

The new dinner menu will be in place from Monday 30 October. All completed forms should now have been sent back to the office. Your child will not be able to have their choice of food if we do not receive the menu back.

Secondary school admissions for September 2018

Apply online now at www.salford.gov.uk/ school-admissions-online Applications should be submitted online or by post by 31 October 2017

Nursery/Reception admissions for September 2018

Nursery/Reception admission at www.salford.gov.uk/school-admissions-online
Applications should be submitted online or by post by 15 January 2018

Macmillan coffee morning - Total raised was £260. Thank you to everyone for your support

Handwriting Stars



Year 1	ear 1 Ellie Fidoe		Alfie Harvey	
Year 2	Mollie Baker	Year 5	Molly Evans	
Year 3	Ella Royle	Year 6	Emily Bate	

	the best overall nes tables (%)	Year 1 - 85.36%		
The class with the best overall average in spelling (/10)		Year 6- 97.41%	Spelling Bee!	
Next week is	s week	on the dinner menu		
Spellodrome & Mathletics Champions Mothletics				
Individual	lual Harrison Tinald 2189 points			

Year 5 3,453 points